
 
 

 

 

November 21, 2022 

 
 
The return of Head School Secretary 
We would like to welcome back Emily McCulloch emcculloch@emsb.qc.ca to the school office.  
 
A greatly appreciate all the fabulous work Denise Ferguson has done to support our students, 
parents and school. 
 
 
Parent-Teacher Interviews 
The first Parent-Teacher interviews for Grades Pre-K-6 will take place on November 24, 2022 
from 8:30 a.m. to 8:30 p.m. at school. Appointments will be scheduled for 15 minutes. Teachers 
will consult with parents for an appropriate time slot.  
 
 
PPO 
PPO is a parent committee that that organizes fundraising campaigns to help support student life. 
Please be a member by contact PPO. See flyer. 

 
 

Fees: 
 
Lunch Supervision Fees 
Pre-Kindergarten-Grade 6 Lunch fees are 27.50$ per month. 
In order to assist our larger families, the maximum payment per family will be for two children. 
 
 
School Fees 
This fee is set at 25$ per child for Pre-Kindergarten and Kindergarten. This cost includes an agenda 
and worksheets. 
It is 60$ per child for grades 1-6. This cost includes workbooks, an agenda and worksheets. 
 
Winter Clothing 
Please assure that your child(ren) is/are appropriately dressed for the winter weather when arriving 
at school.  
 
In addition, students must have running shoes for any Physical Education activity in the 
gymnasium. Do not forget running shoes. 
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Uniforms  
Can be purchased anytime. 
Please call or email Emily emccullum@emsb.qc.ca. before. 
(Please note that the dress code is optional for Pre-Kindergarten students.) 
 
The new orders have arrived 
 
 
HOLIDAY/WINTER CONCERT 
December 15, 2022 at 12:00 p.m. 
The Holiday/Winter Concert will take place at the school in our gymnasium. 
Entrance Fee: Two (2) non-perishable items or $5.00 donation  
 
 
Grade 4 Hepatitis Vaccination  
Students in Grade 4 will receive their first Hepatitis vaccination in the spring, it has been 
postponed. 
 
 
DO NOT STOP AND PARK ON HALL STREET (ACROSS THE SCHOOL) IN THE 
MORNING TO DROP YOUR CHILDREN OFF FOR SCHOOL 
 
 
Daily assessment of your child’s health.   
In accordance with new Public Health guidelines, individuals exhibiting COVID-19 symptoms 
can stay home and isolate until symptoms are gone for at least 24 hours.  
 
Please contact the school administration to inform them.   
 
That is, if your child has fever/chills, new or worsening cough, difficulty breathing, a sudden loss 
of sense of smell or taste without nasal congestion, sore throat, new onset headache, new onset 
pain (muscular, chest, abdomen, joints), new intense fatigue, new severe loss of appetite, sore 
throat, vomiting or diarrhea, your child stays home.  
 
If child is symptomatic but does not have fever, they can attend school but with a mask until 
symptoms are gone.  
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CALENDAR  
November 11                          PED DAY 
   Remembrance Day 
November 14                          Daylight Savings Time/ Clocks 1 Hour Back 
November 21-24  St. Gabriel/Scholastic Book Fair                          
November 24                         PED DAY-no school for students/  
   Parent-Teacher Interviews 8:30 a.m.-8:30 p.m. 
November 25                         PED DAY-no school for students 
November 28-December 2 Heritage Week 
November 29                         Governing Board Meeting at 6:30 p.m. at school 
December 3  Winter gear sale Fundraiser 
December 8                           Open House 
December 9  Board Wide Ped Day- no school for students 
December 15                    Holiday/Winter Concert 12:00 
December 21  Pajama Breakfast 
December 22  Santa is coming to town 
December 23  Last Day of classes before Holiday Break 
January 9, 2023  Return to school  
  
 
Jim Daskalakis 
Principal         


